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Wind energy - Morocco 

A regional pioneer 

Ambitious, well thought through, visionary –  
Morocco is receiving much international attention 
for its national energy supply strategy and pro-
jects, focused systematically on renewable ener-
gies. By 2020, 42 % of power plant capacity is to 
be generated by water, solar or wind power. The 
government and the King are doing their utmost to 
fulfil this goal, while KfW has long been a support-
er of Morocco in this area. 
 

Context 
Morocco has no notable fossil fuel resources, and is 
therefore largely dependent on imported oil, gas or coal. 
This is not only unsustainable, but also entails consid-
erable costs. The foreign trade deficit of EUR 18 billion 
in 2012, a fifth of gross domestic product, can mainly be 
attributed to imported oil, coal and gas. 

 
At the same time, demand for electricity is constantly 
rising – over the past ten years by around 7 % annually. 
And this is not only due to population growth, but also 
the country's increasing industrialization and the higher 
living standard attained by further sections of the popu-
lation, as well as the electrification program for rural 
regions. The impact: to meet demand Morocco has 
been obliged to import electricity from Spain – despite 
its own huge efforts to expand energy production. Ulti-
mately, a secure energy supply is crucial to the eco-
nomic development of a country. 
 
To reduce dependency on expensive imports and to 
meet the rapidly increasing demand for energy, the 
government has devised an ambitious energy strategy. 
Initially a national solar plan was agreed upon in 2009, 

a national wind program followed a year later. KfW pro-
vided fresh impetus for implementing the new technolo-
gy, not only the financing of the first pilot wind farm in 
Morocco, it was also involved in financing further wind 
farms in Essaouira and Tangier – milestones on the 
path to an integrated wind program.  
 
Project approach 
The aim of the national plan for expanding wind energy 
is to build six new wind farms over the coming years as 
part of a public-private-partnership (PPP). In doing so, 
approximately a quarter of the installed capacity will be 
generated by this environmentally friendly resource, 
which will also save 3 million ton of CO2 emissions  
annually 
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KfW is providing a reduced-interest loan amounting to 
EUR 180 million for four sites in the north of the coun-
try. Further donors include the European Commission, 
the European Investment Bank, as well as the African 
Development Bank and the Clean Technology Fund. 
 
The first wind farm in the National Wind Program is 
close to Taza, a town about 100 km east of Fes. In a 
second phase, the Tangier II, Midelt and Jbel Lahdid 
sites are to be connected to the network one after an-
other. 
 
Investments of EUR 265 million are necessary for the 
Taza wind farm including all the preparatory and infra-
structure measures for the project. KfW is providing a 
reduced-interest loan of EUR 50 million for this wind 
farm. The national energy and water supply authority, 
ONEE, is financing preparatory wind measurements, 
technical studies and a comprehensive environmental 
and social compatibility analysis, including studies on 
birds. ONEE is also financing the connection of the 
future wind farms to the national power network. 
 
Securing the majority of the wind farm financing is, 
however, the task of the specialized project company 
(SPC), which ONEE founded with the private syndicate 
that won the international public tender for Taza. This 
SPC will be responsible for building, operating and 
maintaining the plant. ONEE has also signed an 
agreement with the company, with a tenor of 20 years, 
for purchasing and supplying electricity. 
 
 
Impact 
Morocco aims to expand its energy production in a cost 
efficient and environmentally friendly way, but another 
advantage is seen by the government in the implemen-

tation of its wind program focusing on PPP. The coop-
eration between public and private companies in the 
energy sector mobilizes fresh capital and solid know-
how. Private companies are becoming co-owners of the 
wind farms and are contributing to knowledge transfer 
using their experience in corporate leadership and 
management. Research and development in the energy 
sector are being advanced on a national level, and Mo-
roccan companies are being encouraged to participate 
in the wind program and manufacture plant parts them-
selves. This promotes economic growth, creates jobs 
and leads to higher income. 
 
An improved energy supply also contributes indirectly to 
poverty mitigation – it delivers power for manufacturing 
goods and brings light to households, also thus benefit-
ing poorer strata of the population.  
 
Morocco's energy policy stands out from that of its 
neighbours due to its ambitious goals and its well-
thought-out strategy. But another outstanding feature is 
the political backing it receives from the highest of plac-
es: at every opportunity, the Moroccan King Moham-
med VI emphasizes the necessity to expand renewable 
energies, and personally plays an active role in ensur-
ing that Morocco becomes established as a pioneer in 
this sector. The country serves as a model – 
way beyond the borders of North Africa. 
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